To MSS Employees:

MSS management would like to thank everyone for their feedback on our new Travel and Expense program, Concur.  Concur has been in full operation since September 2009, which has given us enough time to re-evaluate our Receipt Policy.

There are two important issues to consider when re-evaluating a Receipt Policy:

1) The IRS Code and

2) Company Policy

The IRS code is a federal tax law enacted by Congress that Companies must follow.

Company Policy is what MSS sets, to ensure proper corporate expenditures.  

The IRS code for electronic receipts states that a corporate card feed and data storage offsite is sufficient.  When using the AMEX Corporate credit card, Concur stores our receipts electronically offsite and thus satisfies this requirement. All non-AMEX Corporate credit card transactions are treated as a cash transaction and therefore require receipts per the company policy below.

Company policy in the past, has been to require a receipt for any transaction above $5.

MSS management has reviewed this policy. 

Beginning January 01, 2010 the revised policy changes will apply to expenses that are processed through Concur as follows:

1) All retail transactions greater than $20 needs to be accompanied with a receipt. This applies to expenditures at retail establishments such as, but not limited to Target, Office Depot, Wal-Mart, and Military Exchanges. It does not apply to food courts or other routine and allowable restaurant expenses. Allowable business expenses of $20.00 and below no longer require you to scan and submit a receipt.

2) Gas Allowance – For employees who have a gas allowance and use the Corporate AMEX card, you may consolidate your purchases for the month to total your monthly gas expense.  Example: If you expense $20 per week and there are four weeks in the month, you may expense $80 for the month by using one or two purchases instead of $20 per week. Using the AMEX corporate card, you would just import the amount totaling the monthly allowance. You don’t need to scan the receipts.

3)  All Hotel transactions need to be itemized and the receipt attached per IRS code.

The AMEX Corporate Card program has been a great asset to this point for many of our employees. Relaxing the receipt requirements will make it easier to use and represents greater trust by MSS management. Please remember that any fraud and abuse may have serious consequences.

MSS management trusts this revised policy will assist you in processing your expense reports in a more simple and timely manner. 

Thank you for using Concur and your feedback is always welcome and invited in order for us to make the best overall decisions.  

Regards,

The MSS Management Team

